
Town of Edgecomb Select Board


MINUTES


Tuesday, March 21, 2023 at 6:00 PM


In attendance: Mike Smith, Ted Hugger, Janet Blevins, Barbara Brennan, Claudia Coffin


1. Approval of minutes from 3/7 and 3/9: Ted motioned to approve the minutes; Mike 
seconded. Approved 2/0.


2.  New Business

• Town Hall Architect: Mike reported that the TH Committee sent out 8 rfps and 

received 2 back. The committee unanimously approved Dan Phelps for the job. 
Mike will report his specific terms for the SB to approve. The ASK grant will be 
used to pay Mr Phelps’s initial fees.


• Barry Hathorne submitted his resignation from the Planning Board. The PB will 
decide who will be the Chair and will move Phil Haas from Alternate to Member. A 
new Alternate is needed .


• The Town Report will be dedicated to Barry Hathorne this year for his many years 
of service and dedication to protecting the land in Edgecomb.


• The Conservation Committee was in attendance at this meeting (Gary Balducci, 
Mark Warren, Andy Abello, and Tom Boudin). The SB discussed ideas for 
attention by the CC including replacing the tennis court parcel with another piece 
of recreational property that the state might approve. The CC is interested in 
continuing to look for a water access parcel that may fit the Woodend Fund’s 
specifications in addition to solving the tennis court problem. The CC will also be 
working with the Schmid Oversight Board regarding erosion on the Moose Trail. 
Doug Beck of the State Dept plans to attend an upcoming Schmid meeting.


3. Warrants: Ted submitted the following warrant for approval

	 General Warrant #18            $214,749.44 (includes school payment and road 	 	
	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 loan payment)

	 Ted motioned to approve; Mike seconded. Approved 2/0.


 




4.  Ongoing Business

• Budgets and voting: Mike reported that this year there will be 2 different elections 

to vote for budgets. The Town Warrant will be voted via referendum ballot on May 
20 at the Town Hall. The School budget will be presented and voted on in an open 
meeting on a date to be determined by the School Committee.


• Claudia reported that the ballots for the referendum voting have been printed.

• Barbara is submitting the final pieces of the Report to LCP by Friday, March 24. 

The booklets will be ready for pick-up by May 5; they will go to the TH where the 
Schmid Committee will insert a flier.


• Claudia asked the SB to sign the Assessors’ Return for Lincoln County. Ted 
motioned to accept the 2023 LC tax in the amount of $379,278. Mike seconded. 
Approved 2/0. Mike said, “The County continues to surprise us with their requests 
for funding.” 


• Ted motioned to approve Rick Nelson as a member of the Schmid Management 
Board. Mike seconded. Approved  2/0.


• Mike reiterated that they are looking for Planning Board help.

• Claudia Coffin said absentee ballots for the April 15 election are available

• 250th Planning Update


5. Next meeting  Tuesday 4/4


6. Adjourn: 6:45


